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32 Session of the UPR working group

Recommendations by Finland to Afghanistan
21 January 2019
Mr. President,

Finland wishes to thank the Islamic Republic of Afghanistan for submitting its report. 
We thank Afghanistan for its efforts to improve its human rights situation. Finland points out that Afghanistan as a member of the Human Rights Council for the period of 2018-2020 has an important momentum to show concretely its commitment to promote human rights.  

Finland wishes to make the following two recommendations:
1. Firstly, Finland recommends Afghanistan to comply in a more effective way with the Convention on the Elimination of all forms of Discrimination against Women and to create policies and practises to prevent all forms of violence against women and girls, including domestic violence, as well as to increase accountability and promptly investigate and prosecute all cases of violence against women and girls. 
2. Secondly, Finland recommends to improve and strengthen rights of persons
with disabilities, especially women and girls with disabilities, economically, politically and socially by establishing policies and concrete actions at central and local levels.  
Thank you.
